
  

Working to Perfect the Flow of Energy 

610.666.8980 | www.pjm.com 

Manu Asthana 

President & CEO 

manu.asthana@pjm.com 

610.666.2232 

 

PJM Interconnection 

2750 Monroe Blvd. 

Audubon, PA 19403 

Sent via Electronic Delivery 

 

August 9, 2023 

 

Charlotte A. Mitchell 

Chair, North Carolina Utilities Commission 

President, Organization of PJM States, Inc. 

cmitchell@ncuc.net 

 

Dear President Mitchell, 

 

Thank you for your correspondence dated July 25, 2023 wherein the Organization of PJM States, Inc. (OPSI) 

expresses its desire for continued collaboration and engagement between OPSI and PJM to specifically advance a 

forward energy attribute market (FEAM) construct. PJM is happy to continue our engagement in the matter, and PJM 

agrees with OPSI that a schedule to proceed should acknowledge the significant work that is currently occurring 

within the PJM stakeholder process involving both PJM and OPSI staff. 

This has been a positive effort between PJM and OPSI.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Manu Asthana 

President & CEO, PJM Interconnection LLC 

 

 

cc: Mark Takahashi, Chair, PJM Board of Managers 

     Gregory Carmean, Executive Director, OPSI 
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